
 

GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 
MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS 

INVITES REQUESTS FOR QUALIFICATION FOR 
REDEVELOPMENT OF NEW DELHI RAILWAY STATION 

(RFQ No. 2008/LMB/22/25/RFQ/NDLS Dated 27.10.2008) 

• The Ministry of Railways (“MOR”), Government of 
India plans to redevelop the New Delhi Railway 
Station through Public Private Partnership (PPP) to 
provide world-class facilities for railway passengers.  
The work would encompass redevelopment and 
modernization of the infrastructure at the passenger 
terminal, presently handling 0.25 to 0.35 million 
passengers a day, and would include real-estate 
development on about 86 hectares of land 
comprising the railway station, offices, parking, 
public spaces and commercial development.  The 
concessionaire to be selected through international 
competitive bidding would undertake the work on 
Design, Build, Finance, Operate and Transfer 
(“DBFOT”) Basis.  

• MOR intends to pre-qualify and short-list suitable 
Applicants in accordance with the procedure set out 
in the Request for Qualification (RFQ) document.  

• The President of India, acting through Executive 
Director, Land & Amenities-II, Railway Board, 
having discharged the earlier RFQ no. 
2006/LMB/14/51/RFQ/NDLS Dated 30.10.2007,  

now re-invites applications for this purpose from 
interested parties. 

• The new RFQ document dated 27.10.2008 can be 
down loaded from the website 
(www.indianrailways.gov.in) or obtained from 
Room No. 160, Rail Bhawan, New Delhi between 
11:00 hrs and 16:00 hrs on all working days on 
payment of a fee of Rs. 10,00,000 (Rupees ten lakh 
only) in the form of a demand draft drawn on any 
Scheduled Bank in India in favour of FA & CAO, 
Northern Railway and payable at New Delhi.  

• A Pre-Application conference will be held on 
November 20, 2008 at 1100 hrs at the Conference 
Hall at 2nd Floor, Rail Bhawan, New Delhi.  

• The Applications on prescribed form of RFQ should 
be submitted at the place described in the RFQ 
documents on or before 15.00 hrs. of December 10, 
2008. 

• For further details contact: edla2@rb.railnet.gov.in 
Ph. No. +91-11-23383245. 

P. K. Aggarwal
Executive Director/ L&A-II
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